


 

OWOW Steering Committee 
   Regular Meeting Minutes 

January 26, 2017 
Page 2 

 
 

 

 
3. APPROVE MEETING MINUTES – October 20, 2017 

Marsha Westropp, OCWD, noted two particular comments she made during the October 20, 2016 
meeting relating to Agenda Item 4.E., and requested inclusion of her comments in the meeting minutes.  
Specifically:  (1) she had stated that OCWD and other Orange County stakeholders had not begun the 
process of seeking acceptance as a region and had not decided to become a separate IRWM region, and 
(2) she had stated for clarification purposes that correspondence sent to SAWPA on behalf of the 
Orange County stakeholders was not an indication of their lack of interest to seek a dialog and to 
resolve our conflicts by continuing to talk with the rest of the stakeholders in the OWOW process.  
Convener Sullivan concurred with her request, and called for a motion approving the minutes as 
amended. 

MOVED, approve the October 20, 2017 meeting minutes, as amended. 

Result: Adopted (Passed; 5-0-1) 
Motion/Second: Evans/Brown 

Ayes: Ayes: Ackerman, Brown, Evans, Hagman, Sullivan 
Nays: None 
Abstentions: Roughton 
Absent: None 

 

4. NEW BUSINESS 

A. OWOW Pillar Structure, Chairpersons, Roles (SC#2017.4) 
Mike Antos provided a PowerPoint presentation on the OWOW Pillar Structure and provided 
information on two individuals recruited to serve as new Pillar chairpersons.  Gil Navarro, 
Alternate SAWPA Commissioner, has stepped forward to take on the role of Disadvantaged & 
Tribal Communities Pillar Chair.  Former Pillar Chair Susan Longville has assumed her role as newly 
elected SAWPA Commission Chair, where she will concentrate her time.  Gil Navarro’s experience 
in community advocacy will be highly valued.  Ken Gutierrez, retired from City of Riverside 
planning, has been recruited to assist as the Land Use and Water Planning Pillar Chair.  The Pillars 
will be engaged in the OWOW Plan update 2018, and a kick-off meeting will be held February 23, 
2017.  Antos reviewed Pillar missions and scopes of work, common among them ensuring 
compliance with the new standards, and sought Committee input for the February 23, 2017 
meeting.  Committee Members suggested using more specific language defining the mission and 
tasks of each Pillar.   

Committee Member Roughton suggested contacting the Planning Director for the City of Jurupa 
Valley relative to the environment justice element of land use planning.  Relative to climate 
change, Roughton noted WRCOG has a climate change action plan she recommended staff 
review.  Committee Member Hagman recommended reaching out to SBCOG.  

Convener Sullivan requested staff provide to the Committee at the next meeting a recap of the 
participants by county in order to ensure participation is not unbalanced; the OWOW process 
needs a balanced view, not just San Bernardino and Riverside counties.  Committee Member 
Roughton requested staff include more specific information than just an individual’s name when 
reporting to the Committee, in order to assist the newer members of the Committee.  Committee 
Member Brown requested a future presentation to the Committee providing an overview of the 
process and how it is working – how the Pillars influence the Plan, how the Plan influences 
recommendations and decisions on the allocation of funding. 








